MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board Minutes

March 1, 2010

Call to Order:


Chair Ann Farr called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 10:30 a.m. at the Summers County Library.  Members present:  Ann Farr, Joanna Thompson, Brian Raitz, Eva McGuire, Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, Danny McMillion, Sarah Palfrey, and Myra Ziegler.  Guests included Johnnie King.

Minutes:  After noting some minor corrections, a motion was made by Suzette Lowe to approve the minutes.  Eva McGuire seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Committee Reports:
a. Circulation Committee – No report.

b. Cataloging Committee—A motion was made by Brian Raitz and seconded by Danny McMillion to accept the changes to the cataloging policy as presented at the last MLN Board Meeting in November.  The motion carried.  It was also noted that the board had received a letter from Allen Johnson, Director of Pocahontas County Free Libraries, designating Vicky Terry, cataloging committee chair, as his representative on the MLN Board.

c.  OPAC Committee – Brain Raitz reminded the board that series information is now available on the OPAC.  Several comments were made by board members indicating that this information was very useful for them and their patrons.  Tags listing similar books on the OPAC should now be linked only to each particular library’s holdings.  
Old Business:  
a.  Authority Control Work:  Ann Farr reported that she had not yet received a response from J. D. Waggoner regarding this matter.  

b. Update on Millennium Update:  The recent update of the Millennium software contained only corrections to a few minor problems.

c. WVSOM:  Ann Farr reported that the librarian at the West Virginia Osteopathic School of Medicine has decided that the policies of the MLN did not meet their particular requirements, particularly in terms of the circulation of materials.  At this time, they are looking at the VTLS System.

New Business:

Annual May Membership Meeting:  The upcoming May Membership meeting was discussed and a tentative date of May 21, 2010, 10:30 – 3:30 was decided upon.  A back up date of May 14, 2010 was also established.  Various topics for training were discussed with further details to be given at a later time.

Adjournment:

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on June 7, 2010 at the Richie County Public Library.

